
Per policy approved by the University of Toledo Board of Trustees, students who are residents of Monroe County, Michigan, pay in-state tuition plus $1 out-of-state 
surcharge per semester. Any student so admitted must meet all regular admission requirements of The University of Toledo, including those for the specific program for 
which admission was sought. Following the initial determination of residency status, any changes must be requested through formal application.   Any questions should be 
sent via email to residency@utoledo.edu. 

No retroactive reclassification will be granted and it is not possible for an exemption of the tuition surcharge to be made because of a pending application.  
Therefore, plan to pay all fees in full and on time to avoid incurring late payment fees.  If Ohio in-state residency is granted, you will receive an adjustment in fees assessed 
for the term in which reclassification becomes effective.  If eligible, you will receive a refund.  Please note, any reclassification may change your financial aid eligibility 
and result in a refund owed back to The University of Toledo.  

Applications are due prior to the beginning of the term in which the reclassification is requested, preferably 30 calendar days or more prior to the beginning of 
the term.  Applications submitted once the term begins will not be considered for that term.  
Submit this application by any of the following methods:  

LAST      FIRST        MIDDLE       (MAIDEN) 

MONTH     DAY       YEAR 

Resident for all other legal purposes 


